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To the extent a CRNA is administering anesthesia pursuant to the signed order of a physician, the requirement that the protocols around which the medication order is implemented should reflect the type of parameters that any other medication order would contain. That would include dosage, strength, route of administration and dose intervals. The deletion of such language runs counter to what ought to be included in a medication order, and we urge the Board to retain the current regulatory language.
Respectfully submitted,
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These comments are submitted on behalf of the Massachusetts Society of Anesthesiologists (MSA), which represents over 950 physician anesthesiologists practicing in the Commonwealth.


MSA’s comments are focused on the proposed regulation 244 CMR 4.06 (1) (c) governing certified registered nurse anesthetists (CRNAs) not registering for prescriptive authority who administers anesthesia.


MSA wishes to express its strong concerns regarding the deletion of the language in clause (c) which specifies the parameters of the protocols developed with the responsible physician and a CRNA without prescriptive authority for the administration of anesthesia, and we urge that the language “and which specify the parameters for dosage, strength, route of administration and dose interval” be retained.


This provision of the regulations was carefully constructed as part of the implementation of Chapter 191 of the Acts of 2010, which authorizes CRNAs to prescribe medications, including anesthesia agents, under physician supervision during the immediate peri-operative period. The statute provides that the administration of anesthesia does not require prescriptive authority so that CRNAs who choose not to obtain prescriptive authority would not be affected by the statute and could continue to administer anesthesia without the need to obtain prescriptive authority. Intrinsic to that provision, however, is the legal requirement under the controlled substance statutes that such a nurse can only administer anesthesia pursuant to a signed order of a prescriber (physician), and that was reflected in clause (c) of the regulation.














